DfL Project Staff Stories: Andy Frampton

I joined La Trobe University late in 2009 having seen an advertisement for a project manager in the Faculty of Science, Technology and Engineering. Actually my background was in aerospace having worked in Airbus UK and more recently in a cooperative research centre for advanced complete structures in Port Melbourne. So my initial attraction to La Trobe and this campus was based on reducing my commute time. That said, I did find a strong affinity with many of the disciplines within our faculty and I relished the challenge to apply my project management experience in an environment that I have not previously been used to.

The Design for Learning paper was released in early 2009 and I guess that identified what needed to be done. The role of the project managers within each faculty was essentially to determine how that was achieved.

I suppose the main challenge we encountered was due to the size of the faculty. We have around 70 undergraduate courses and majors and so we put a lot of emphasis into systems and processes to get through all of those courses and subjects in a consistent manner with quality assurance in place. So we used systems like Unite, the SharePoint-based software to allow staff to collaborate across the many different campuses throughout the Design for Learning journey.

One of the things that really excites me is a major deliverable within the Design for Learning program, that's the course maps. These are A4 colourful articulations of what choices our students need to make for each course and major. These were developed originally by the CTLC and I suppose what really excites me is the way in which we've adopted them within FSTE. They were first used in the August open days for the last two years, then we adapted them to be used in change of preference in December, throughout the faculty they have been used as part of major renewal initiatives within the four schools so I suppose the way in which that has grown from a small idea through to a document that is used throughout our faculty, has really excited me.

I think the Design for Learning White Paper was an incredibly ambitious program of initiatives and so it's going to take a few years to see fruit bear in all the areas that we are looking at, however in some key areas such as student transition to academic study, we can see results already from the various projects within the faculty and within the university more widely. So I believe students are better prepared already for their three or four-year study program and at the other end of their course, there are better prepared for industry because of the integration of graduate capabilities within the courses.

